Agenda

## Williamstown City Council

05/18/16 7:30 PM

**City Council Chambers** 

Type of meeting:

Regular Meeting

Attendees:

Mayor and City Council Members, City Attorney, and City Clerk

## Agenda topics

- 1. Call Meeting to Order
- 2. Pledge of Allegiance
- 3. Call Roll
- 4. Minutes of Previous Meeting
- 5. Pay Bills
- 6. Resolution for Parkersburg/Wood County Home Consortium

Annual Plan for 2016-2017

- 7. Cheyenne Oaks with Riverfront Roar Fireworks
- 8. Bids for Street Paving

9.

## Other Items Which May Be Discussed:

- 1. Administrative Issues
- 2. Community Swimming Pool
- 3. Park Committee
- 4. Planning Commission
- 5. Board of Zoning Appeals
- 6. Tree Committee
- 7. Water Dept.
- 8. Sanitary / Storm Water Board
- 9. Sidewalk Plan

<sup>\*\*</sup>Please state your name and address when addressing City Council

## WILLIAMSTOWN CITY COUNCIL REGULAR MEETING MAY 18, 2016

The Williamstown City Council met in regular session on Wednesday, May 18, 2016 at 7:30pm. Those in attendance were Councilpersons Marty Seufer, Gene Duncan, Barbara Lewis, and Ron Erb, City Attorney Blaine Myers, and City Clerk/Treasurer Susan Knopp. Mayor Jean Ford was absent.

Councilman Seufer called the meeting to order and Sgt. Jerry Ruble led Council in the Pledge of Allegiance.

On a motion by Lewis and second by Duncan to approve and dispense with the reading of the minutes of the previous meeting, all voted yes.

On a motion by Erb and second by Lewis to approve the current bills for payment, all voted yes.

On a motion to approve a Resolution to adopt the Parkersburg/Wood County Home Consortium Annual Plan for 2016 to 2017, all voted yes.

Cheyenne Oaks with the Riverfront Roar asked Council for permission to have fireworks at the boat ramp again this year. She said the boat ramp would close at 7:00pm and reopen ½ hour after the show. Council approved the event.

On a motion by Erb and second by Lewis to accept the low bid for street paving from Kelly Paving for \$139,124.00, all voted yes.

Councilwoman Lewis stated the City pool would open May 30th.

Councilman Seufer said the Park Committee met this evening and discussed possible locations for a dog park. He stated the Park Committee would like to have a booth at Celebration in the Park to get public input on the dog park. The Committee will meet next on June 7<sup>th</sup> at 6:30pm. They are also discussing a 5–7 year plan for upgrading the park toys.

Councilman Duncan stated the Planning Commission met on May 16<sup>th</sup> concerning a proposed development at 201 Armstrong Ave. The meeting will be continued Monday, May 23, 2016.

Councilwoman Lewis said the Tree Committee removed four trees in the park and they will be replacing them with oak, maple and dogwood trees.

Councilman Seufer stated the crabapple trees in the park need pruned by a professional.

Public Works Director Alan Gates stated the City will be sweeping streets and flushing hydrants in June. He added the Stormwater permit has been submitted.

Councilwoman Lewis said the sidewalk plan is still in the works.

Councilman Duncan said there has been a request to erect a plaque in Armstrong Garden in memory of Tom Ruf, who served as a crossing guard on this corner for many years. This will be paid for by donations from his friends.

Councilman Seufer stated this was an awesome idea.

The meeting adjourned at 7:47pm.